
              HUGH Boyd Secondary Parent Advisory Council 

                             General Meeting Minutes 

                                 Date: May 27, 2021 

 

1. Parents Present: Arvind Sharma, Arturo Yep, Mietta Allchin, Samantha Cheung, 

Jody Natsuhara and Nicole Hawthorne. 

 

Administration present: Principal Jason Leslie 

Meeting was called to motion at 7:04 PM 

 

2. Correspondence: None 

 

3. Approval of Minutes from 14th April 2021.Samantha approved; Arvind seconded 

 

4. Treasurer Report: No Change from last meeting 

 

5. Principal Report: Last 2 Months of May/June busy with term end and final report 

cards to be prepared. Hoping for ease of Covid Restrictions so slowly school 

curriculum can return to normal by next academic year. District considered 

various models for next year and Semester system was considered most 

appropriate. School curriculum is to move from Quarter system to Semester 

system. This will be 4 courses for each semester. 

 

6. Dry Grad committee members discussed about upcoming Grad Ceremony plans. 

With Still present indoor restrictions the committee has decided to go as per 

district plan and prepared online ceremony and students in small group for event. 

 

 

7. RDPA Committee member Samantha informed about May Meeting. AGM 

election was conducted. District has shortfall of budget. No more transitional 

learning option available. If students not attending full time school next year must 

enroll in distributed learning program thru Richmond Virtual School. 

 

8. PAC Scholarship topic was discussed. Presently as per PAC Constitution only 

available to students who are Canadian citizens. Samantha raised point if PR 

Students should be also eligible for scholarship. PAC will explore this topic and 

check guidelines for scholarship. Topic to be discussed further in next meeting. 

 



 

9. In Normal years in June, PAC Organizes Teacher Appreciation breakfast, due to 

covid restrictions this year also would not be possible. Various Ideas were 

discussed how to conduct this event. Parents really appreciate teacher’s and 

staff contribution in these difficult Covid times. Plan is to make short videos from 

parents to show their appreciation and compile it for their presentation. 

 

10. New PAC Executive have been elected for 2021/22 school year; Present PAC 

Chair Arvind Sharma is stepping down for next year as kids not attending school. 

Jen our secretary was not present for this meeting. Committee assumes she will 

continue in her position. 

Following person have been elected for position for 2021/2022 

  

PAC Chair; Jody Natsuhara 

Treasurer: Arturo Yep 

Secretary: Jennifer Reilly 

 

Thank you for volunteering!! 

 

Date for PAC Meeting Next School Year: October 21st 2021, NOV 18th 2021, Feb 

17th 2022, April 14th 2022 and May 26th 2022. 

 

 

11.  Meeting adjournment 8:00 PM 

 

                                              Our Email address  Hughboydpac@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


